From: Robert Wilton
Sent: October 20, 2010 9:03 AM
To: BoardSec
Subject: EB-2010-0253 letter from Torys LLP Oct.14
Dear Ms. Walli,

I am writing to you to comment on the letter you received from Plateau Wind’s Solicitors, Torys LLP, dated Oct. 14, 2010. Let me start off by reiterating that Plateau wind is not a distributor of electricity. There are a generator. I am more than happy to have them correct me by sending me a photocopy of their distributor’s license. Being a generator and not a distributor or a transmitter they have no right to appeal to the OEB for arbitration in road agreement disputes. I could end this letter now as any information that Plateau provides is inconsequential as there is no case. But, I am disgusted by the misrepresentation and ignorance that Plateau continues to demonstrate.

In the letter it states that my property is 270 metres from the proposed cabling route. This is incorrect. The current location of the primary residence on my property is 270 metres from the cabling. My property fronts on Centre Line A for a distance of 600 ft. depending on which side of the road the connection wires are located my property is either 2 metres or 14 metres from the proposed cabling route.

In the letter it indicates that the connection cabling passing by my property will be strung on existing hydro poles. I beg to differ. If you inspect the poles you will see that there is no way that these poles could handle additional cabling. I would suspect the existing poles would have to be replaced with ones that are more robust. If Plateau disagrees they can send me a report from a Hydro One engineer confirming that the existing poles can handle additional cabling.

The section of Centre Line A where my property fronts is all wetland. This wetland extends both to the north and south of road. The water table is extremely close to the surface in this area. I have a surface well that I use. If there are any disturbances in the wetland area the quality of water in the surface well shows a significant decrease that lasts up to 3 weeks. From past experience any sort of excavation in this wetland area can cause this. If new poles are installed this will cause a direct and major impact to me.

The letter also states that the municipality is the only affected landowner as they are the owners of the easements where the collection cabling will run. I disagree. I am a resident of the municipality, which makes me part of the municipality. The letter goes to great lengths to try and nullify any of the concerns of Grey Highlands residents based on distance from the cabling. This is wrong. Every citizen of Grey Highlands has a right to be involved in this matter as the municipality represents the citizens and their interests.

In addition, Plateau has still not posted any notice of the OEB hearing or related documents on their website as instructed in point #4 in your letter of direction.

Thank you for your time Ms. Walli, and I hope you scrutinize and examine all the evidence that Plateau supplies with extreme diligence. At every stage in this process, the OEB hearing being the latest, they have misrepresented, ignored and neglected any information that would put them in any sort of negative light.

Yours sincerely,

Rob Wilton
